Minutes of SHRA Committee Meeting

6:30pm Monday, 25th March 2013 

at 95 Highlever Road, W10
Attendance:  Henry Peterson (Chair), Margaret Tyler (Treasurer), Tania Martin (Secretary) (TM), Ben Joseph (BJ), William Cooper (WC), Nigel Whitbread, Catherine Mannheim, Jenny Harborne, David Marshall, Fiona Withey
Apologies from Ruth Hilary

Joe Tatton Brown is stepping down

1.  Minutes of the 13th March Meeting and Further Action
The Minutes were approved.

Legal Fees 

The Final payment of £6,300 has been made.  All donations in cheque form will be shredded, and those who transferred money can have it returned once we have the Mountgrange donation.  There should be about £1,000 of funds left.
Off Licence

HP stuck a letter through letterbox of Off Licence.  Nigel feels we should give them a chance before going to the council.  If they are not trading as A1 it is unlawful.

North Pole Stations
A feasibility study said it there would be enough people to warrant a station, which would cost £4m.  This is what is in Imperial West’s 106 for the Subway.

2. Setting up the Neighbourhood Forum
After much discussion focussing on Henry Petersons’ paper “Establishing the Neighbourhood Forum” and Jenny Harbone’s feedback from attending a Workshop on setting up a Neighbourhood forum, it was decided that the Forum should be a separate entity from SHRA with its own email address and website and there was a question mark as to whether the Forum could  use the SHRA notice board.  The SHRA will facilitate the initial setting up of the Forum  and inaugural meeting in line with the Constitution submitted to RBKC, as any changes will involve an electoral process.  RBKC will designating the next couple of weeks, (HP to chase) however, we are still waiting on LBHF.  We DO want to include H&F side, as there are many shared issues (subway, North Pole Station). 

SHRA will organise the leafleting of 1400 houses and businesses in the area explaining what the Neighbourhood Forum is and inviting nominations and the inaugural meeting date.  The area to be leafleted would include LBHF side in the hope that they will come forward with nominees.  We will show Brickfields and H&F the leaflet in advance and we will leave seats on the committee open for that community.  We will wait to see how many people come forward to decide whether we use a ballot system. 
The Forum legally has to represent the local community and we should be mindful of this when filling the places on the Committee.  JH understood from the workshop that is was a good idea to have representatives of local networks, who will be able to tap into larger sections of the community.  We also need to take into consideration the 3,000 people who are expected to be working/living at Imperial West.  HP to write to Ward Councillors to find out about any Community Groups in our area that we might not be aware of.
SHRA will fund the leafleting, but we should find out about how we can get the funds from Locality, who will give up to £7,000 for establishing a Neighbourhood Forum, and if we can’t get this funding we will approach Judith Blakeman. 

WC& TM will draft a Leaflet about the Neighbourhood Forum, explaining what is, what will mean to the community, that RBKC is going to designate and asking for people to stand for election.  

BJ will write up the Form that will be used so that people can express an interest in being on the Neighbourhood Forum Management Committee.
WC to set up separate website and email for SHRA. 

3. Neighbourhood Plan
Once seats on the Forum’s Management Committee have been filled, it was decided that it would be up to the Forum to decide how it operates, etc .  The Constitution is a starting place and SHRA envisage the Forum as something that would evolve over time.

